









9-3-19
Dear Students and Parents,


Welcome back to another school year at Shelby Junior High!  My name is Mrs. Aniel, and I will be teaching your child Algebra 1 this year. I hope your summer was full of fun and relaxing activities, and that you are as excited as I am to begin another great school year.  The following policies and procedures will be in effect this year.

RULES
1. Students must remain in their assigned seats unless permission has been given to move around the classroom.  If you need to get out of your seat while I am speaking, please raise your hand to ask permission (unless you are going to be sick).
2.  Students will be on time for class and in their assigned seats or else they will receive a tardy.   If they are tardy to school, they must report to the office first.  After four tardies, they will receive a detention.  If you receive four more tarides after the detention, it will be a referral to the office, and this will continue after each set of four tardies.  Tardies accumulate all school year.  

3.  No gum chewing, food or drink in class (this includes water bottles).   If a student is caught chewing gum, eating, or drinking, they will stay after to class for one minute to help clean the room since these items tend to leave our room messy when not properly disposed of.   We also have many severe food allergies in our class.  Therefore, outside food and drink cannot be allowed.  
4.  Students are to be prepared for class, this includes the use of the bathroom.  Students should try to take care of their needs before class begins.  Students will only be allowed 3 passes a marking period.   Emergency situations will be taken into account.

5.  Students will show respect for others property and to their classmates, teachers, and other adults in both their words and actions.

6.  Students will follow school and district rules.

7.  Students caught cheating on any assignment or test will be given a zero.  If they are assisting someone in cheating, they too will receive a zero.  Cheating is defined as having an unfair academic advantage for oneself.  This includes possession, communication or use of information, materials, notes, study aids or other devices not authorized by the teacher in an academic exercise or communication with another person during such an exercise without the consent of the teacher.  
8.  Cell phones will sometimes be used in class, otherwise, they are to be turned off and in the student’s assigned numbered slot in the cell phone rack as soon as they enter the classroom.  They may retrieve their phone once class has been dismissed. Parents, please do not text or call your child during the school day.  Phones disturb our learning environment.  You can wait until their lunch time or after school to contact them.  If it is an emergency, call the office.  If a student is caught using their phone in class without permission, it will be taken and turned into the office.   A parent must come and get the phone.  It WILL NOT be given to the student.  Note, students do not need a phone to be successful in this class.  This will also include Apple watches on test/quiz days.
9.  Students are expected to work on what is given to them in class.  Other work, or being off task, will mark down their citizenship.  Students my work on other homework only if their math is complete.  

10.  Students must raise their hand to speak during the lesson.  Please no shouting out.  During work time, I will tell them if they may talk or not.  

CONSEQUENCES
Behavior will be monitored on a daily basis and all infractions will be documented in classdojo.com.  Soon your child will receive a paper with directions on how to access this website.  Behavior for your child in my class can be monitored from there.  Their citizenship grade will be reflective of what is on this website.  Please check it often and contact me with any questions or concerns.  Unless their behavior is continuously unacceptable, you will not be hearing from me about their behavior, I will expect that you will be using this website.  

The system works as follows:


0-4 infractions = Outstanding citizenship

5-10 infractions = Satisfactory citizenship


11-20 infractions = Needs improvement citizenship


21 or more infractions = Unsatisfactory citizenship

According to school policy two N’s or one U will usually end the student’s freedom to attend school functions, field trips, participate in athletics, etc.  

After the ten week marking period, the slate is wiped clean and the citizenship grading begins all over again.  When a student is approaching an N or U, I usually try to conference with them so that the student may have a chance to correct their behavior.     

Detentions, referrals, or other consequences may be given at any point during the disciplinary process. If a detention is to be served, transportation must be provided by the parent.

WORK
*Homework is stamped by the teacher when it is due.  To earn a stamp you must have your work complete, work shown (not just answers, recopying the problem or skipping steps in your work), and done in pencil.  
*You earn a point for each assignment that is stamped when we do a binder check grade.  
*Late work will not be accepted, unless there was an absence.  An assignment is considered late if it is not ready when I come around to stamp it.

QUIZZES

*I do not provide study guides are reviews for quizzes.  Studying their notes and practicing homework problems will be enough to prepare.

*There will usually be a day or two notice for quizzes.

*They will be short.

*Problems will be marked wrong if no work is shown, regardless of the answer.

*At the end of the card marking, I will drop your lowest quiz grade.  You will still see it in Powerschool, but your overall average will increase or stay the same depending on your other grades.
*Quiz correction sessions will be offered with me after school if eligible.  If after school does not work, we can make other arrangements.  You will need to sign up with me to do the corrections so that I may have your quiz ready for you to work on when you come.

*You are eligible for quiz corrections if you score below a 70%.  

*You can earn back  ½  of what you lost in percentage points if you do the corrections with me.  These points will be added to your old score to give you your new grade up to a 70%.  For example, if you earned a 33% on the quiz, you lost 67%.  If you do the quiz corrections you can earn ½ of the 67 % back (34%).  So 33% + 34% = 67%, would be your new quiz grade.  However, if you earned 44% on the quiz, you lost 56%.  If you do the quiz corrections you can earn 28% back.  So, 44% + 28% = 72%, but I will only raise your grade to a 70%, that is the highest I will go.

*Phones/ Apple watches are prohibited during quiz correction sessions.

TESTS

*Tests will have study guides and reviews provided.  These and their notes and homework assignments are what students should study.  Studying in math consists of practicing lots of problems.  

*There will usually be a week’s notice, with the expectation that they are studying during that week and preparing for the test.

*They will be longer than quizzes.  Quizzes and tests are doable in one class period.  No extra time will be given and what is not finished at the end of the hour is marked wrong.

*Problems will be marked wrong if no work is shown, regardless of the answer.

*Corrections are not offered on tests.

*Tests and quizzes will not be returned, and they will not be allowed to be taken home, copied or photographed.  After school sessions to go over the quizzes and tests once everyone has taken them will be offered.  Parents may come to these sessions as well.  Phones/ Apple watches are prohibited during these sessions.






ABSENT WORK
*In the event that a student is absent, they will have as many days to make up their work as they were absent.
*If you would like your student’s work in advance for an absence, please use my class website to get all of their work.  It is updated daily.  I will not be fulfilling homework requests. 
*It is the students’ responsibility to get any missing assignments when they are absent.  A notebook will be kept with past assignments listed in it.  If a student is absent, they just need to look in the notebook for their missing work.  They may also use my class website as well.
*Absent students can turn in their work to me for a stamp and I will then give them the answer key to check it as long as it is within the allotted makeup days.  
*If a student is absent during a test or a quiz they can take the makeup test or quiz after school during any of the days they have available to make up their absent work.  If after school does not work, students can let me know and we will work something else out.

PASSES 
*Their binder will have a spot for hall passes.  The student’s pass must be initialed by the classroom teacher before a student can leave class.  If a student does not have their binder, no passes will be given and it will count against their citizenship. 

*If a student chooses to misuse and / or abuse their hall privileges, they will be taken away.   

*If a student ruins their pass page in any way or loses it, they will not be issued any passes until next card marking.    

*If a student’s name is not in ink on their passes, they will not be issued a pass.  

*Pass pages will be stamped at the beginning of each card marking when they get their 3 new hall passes.  Pass pages without this stamp will not be issued any passes.
GRADING
100-94% = A


86-83% = B



72-70% = C-

93-90% = A-


82-80% = B-



69-67% = D+

89-87% = B+


79-77% = C+



66-63% = D





76-73% = C



62-60% = D-










59-0%    = F
* All grades are weighted:  tests are 60%, the binder/misc is 10%, and quizzes are 30%.
*Extra credit will not be given at any time.  If students are listening and participating in class, taking notes, asking questions, doing their best on their work on their own and checking it, getting help when they need it, studying for tests and quizzes, and doing their quiz corrections when eligible, there is no need for it. There are opportunities for extra points throughout the year, but they are not optional like extra credit.

 * I do random book cover checks for a grade each card marking.  Please make sure books are covered and remain covered all year.  It will help to preserve the life of our books.  This is part of the binder/misc grade.
*You can follow your student’s grades using Powerschool.  I usually will not be contacting you about their grades, but please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.   

*Student’s must maintain a 70% in this class to pass each semester. If they do not, they will not receive credit and will have to repeat this class.   This is UCS policy.  If this is difficult for your child to attain, this may not be the correct placement for them, please contact me or their counselor to help with their correct placement.  
*Since this is a high school class, exams will be weighted 20% of their overall semester grade. 
PAPER HEADING
Please use the upper right hand corner of your paper for your heading.








First and Last Name









Due Date









Hour









Assignment Name

*Worksheets will have a place for your heading.








*Names missing on tests/quizzes will lose 2 percentage points.  Tests/Quizzes without a last name will lose 1 percentage points.
*Work that is illegible and / or messy (erase mistakes, do not scribble out) may be asked to be redone before a grade will be given.  

*Work must be done in pencil and checked in red pen (not red pencil).

SUPPLIES

The following supplies are suggested for all students:  




*two inch binder




*5 dividers for the binder 




*pencils with erasers 




* red pen for checking

* Scientific calculator (does not have to be a graphing calculator, if you do purchase a graphing calculator, please get a TI-84) 




* box of Kleenex for our room  




* book cover (nothing sticky and DO NOT tape to the inside or outside cover-this 





does damage the book when the cover is taken off and you will be assessed a 





fine)




*Hole Reinforcers


Please contact me if there is a problem with getting these supplies.  We will see what we can do to help you.  

MATH HELP

There are many resources to get help with math this year:  
*Ask for help during class.  I can always write a pass to be late to their next class so they we can talk after class.

*There will be math tutors during all lunches in the Media Center.  Students may turn work in late for a stamp if they have 
the lunch tutor sign their work.

*After school help with me, by appointment.  Students may turn work in late for a stamp if they stay with me for help.

*Their counselor has a list of high school honor students and adults who tutor as well.

SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS

In the event that there must be a substitute in our classroom, please remember that these rules are still followed and that the students know them better than the substitute.  Upon my return to the classroom these rules will take precedence over anything a substitute has said.  Students should not turn in absent work to a substitute teacher, only to me. 


Once again, I look forward to this new school year and meeting each of you.  Parents, please feel free to contact me at (586)797-3722 or by e-mail at alicia.aniel@uticaK12.org if you have any questions or concerns.   Daily assignments, when tests are coming, etc. are posted on my class website, mrsaniel.weebly.com, so that you may be kept well informed.   It is only with your help that we can make this a successful school year in creating responsible independent life-long learners.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Aniel :)

Please sign and return by Friday, September 6, 2019.  This is a part of your binder/misc grade.  

I have read and understood the policies and procedures for Mrs. Aniel’s classroom.

______________________________

___________________

Parent Signature




Date

______________________________

___________________

Student Signature




Date

Are there any family situations or medical conditions I should be aware of in order to help teach your child?

    ______________________________________________________________

    ______________________________________________________________

Will your child have a phone or Apple watch with them in class (this is to help me with our cell phone rack)?
Phone           ______ yes             ______no

Apple Watch  ______yes      
  ______no
